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April 20, 2018 
 
Dawn Tolson, Director 
CECM/Street Activity Permit Office 
100 Gold Street, 2nd Floor 
New York, NY  10038 
 
Dear Ms. Tolson: 
 
At its Full Board meeting on April 19, 2018, Community Board #2, Manhattan (CB2, Man.) adopted 
the following resolution: 
 

Tuesday & Wednesday, April 23-24, 2018— Tribeca Film Festival: Chanel Artists Awards 
Dinner, 1) Crosby St. between Spring St. and Prince St., 2) Crosby St. between Broome St. 
and Spring St. 

Whereas, the application before the committee was for only a sidewalk and curb lane closure for 
this location but the applicant informed the committee that they had negotiated an “upgraded” 
application with the Street Activity Permit Office (SAPO) very recently for a complete street 
closure of Spring Street from Broadway to Lafayette for the price of $25,000, during rush hour, 
from 5:30 PM until 9 PM, in order to allow unimpeded access to the VIP guests and press at 
Balthazar, but that application was never provided to Community Board 2 for comment; and 

Whereas, TriBeCa is not part of Community Board 2 nor is SoHo part of TriBeCa, and therefore 
the committee was confused as to the geographic appropriateness of this event and is certain that 
there is a plethora of establishments within TriBeCa that would not only be more geographically 
appropriate for this event but the operators of these establishments would be  presumably thrilled to 
hold an event of this caliber and glitz; and 
Whereas, just this very month Community Board 2; Traffic and Transportation Committee heard 
from representatives of the SoHo Broadway Initiative and the Broadway Residents Coaltion, 
together representing thousands of local residents and businesses, who presented a desperate 
request for DOT to find a way to alleviate the excessive backup of motor vehicles turning left 
(east) from Broadway onto Spring St., and described the highly congested traffic conditions in 
that area, the blocked crosswalks, and the resulting danger to pedestrians and one can only 
imagine how this situation will be negatively impacted by a complete closure of Spring Street, 
during rush hour, at this very intersection; and 
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Whereas, a resident of this block appeared to describe the nightmare that occurred surrounding 
this same event at the same location last year, during which NYPD officers staffed for the event 
would not allow residents to access either sidewalk of Spring Street on this block; and 
Whereas, this application demonstrates the problem with SAPO’s procedures for granting these 
type of requests without any time for community input, such input would have made obvious that 
this block would never be recommended for a full street closure during rush hour on a weekday 
evening, especially not for a VIP event that is exclusive, closed to the public, and extremely 
disruptive and bears no geographic relationship to the neighborhood and community it is being 
held in; and 
Whereas, it seems incongruous that that this committee expects nonprofit sponsored street activity 
applications to demonstrate how the activity is a benefit to the community and how the nonprofit 
intends to use the proceeds from the fair, yet SAPO offers a full street closure permit to for profit 
entity for the price of $25,000 yet the community has no practical input, nor knows how the 
proceeds of that $25,000 are being used to benefit the community; and 

Whereas, the frustration of expressing concerns for a full street closure that is to occur in just 4 
days from the date of the full Community Board 2 meeting is palpable; now 

 
Therefore Be It Resolved that CB2 Manhattan recommends DENIAL of the Tribeca Film Festival: 
Chanel Artists Awards Dinner, 1) Crosby St. between Spring St. and Prince St., 2) Crosby St. 
between Broome St. and Spring St on April 23-24, 2018;  

And Therefore Be It Further Resolved that CB2 requests a representative of SAPO meets with 
members of CB2 to discuss how this sort of event is not permitted to occur in the future unless there is 
proper time for the community to provide input. 
 

VOTE:  Passed unanimously, with 32 Board members in favor 
 
Please advise us of any decision or action taken in response to this resolution. 
 
 
Sincerely,  

    
Terri Cude, Chair   
Community Board 2, Manhattan  
 
TC/jt 
c:                      Hon. Jerrold Nadler, Congressman 
   Hon. Brian Kavanaugh, State Senator   
   Hon. Deborah Glick, Assemblymember 
   Hon. Gale Brewer, Man. Borough President  
    Hon. Margaret Chin, City Councilmember 
   Dawn Tolson, Director, Street Activity Permit Office 
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April 20, 2018 
 
Dawn Tolson, Director 
CECM/Street Activity Permit Office 
100 Gold Street, 2nd Floor 
New York, NY  10038 
 
Dear Ms. Tolson: 
 
At its Full Board meeting on April 19, 2018, Community Board #2, Manhattan (CB2, Man.) adopted 
the following resolution: 
 

Saturday & Sunday, May 5-6, 2018— Gucci Store Opening, Wooster St. between Broome St. 
and Spring St., West Broadway between Broome St. and Spring St. (sidewalk and curb lane 
closure). 

Whereas, the applicant is opening a new retail store at this location with a 2-year lease and will 
hold this opening event inside the store; and 

Whereas, this application is for a sidewalk and curb lane closure only, the curb and sidewalk on 
Wooster Street will be used for guest arrival and exit, and the curb and sidewalk on West 
Broadway will hold 2 catering tents, a parked trailer, and a movie-set grade quiet generator to 
support the event inside; and 

Whereas, the area was posted, community groups notified, and the applicant was present, and no 
member of the public appeared to speak regarding this application; now 

 Therefore Be It Resolved that CB2 Manhattan recommends approval of the Gucci Store 
Opening, Wooster St. between Broome St. and Spring St., West Broadway between Broome 
St. and Spring St. (sidewalk and curb lane closure) on May 5-6, 2018. 

 

VOTE:  Passed unanimously, with 32 Board members in favor 
 
Please advise us of any decision or action taken in response to this resolution. 
 
 
 
 
 

Terri Cude, Chair 
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Sincerely,  

    
Terri Cude, Chair   
Community Board 2, Manhattan  
 
TC/jt 
c:                      Hon. Jerrold Nadler, Congressman 
   Hon. Brian Kavanaugh, State Senator   
   Hon. Deborah Glick, Assemblymember 
   Hon. Gale Brewer, Man. Borough President  
    Hon. Margaret Chin, City Councilmember 
   Dawn Tolson, Director, Street Activity Permit Office 
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April 20, 2018 
 
Dawn Tolson, Director 
CECM/Street Activity Permit Office 
100 Gold Street, 2nd Floor 
New York, NY  10038 
 
Dear Ms. Tolson: 
 
At its Full Board meeting on April 19, 2018, Community Board #2, Manhattan (CB2, Man.) adopted 
the following resolution: 
 

Saturday, June 9, 2018— Leslie-Lohman Museum Second Annual Block Party: Celebrating 
Queer Power and LGBTQ Art in NYC, Wooster St. between Canal St. and Grand St. 
Whereas, this event was successfully held last year at this location without complaint or issue and 
much celebration; and 
Whereas, the area was posted, community groups notified, and the applicant was present, and no 
member of the public appeared to speak regarding this application; and 
Whereas, the applicant intends to use the block starting at noon and ending at 7:00 PM, with the 
event occurring between 2 PM and 6 PM; and 
Whereas, the event is free and open to the public and will celebrate the new art installation called 
QueerPower which features artists working at the intersection of arts and social justice and will 
feature free community art activities and this will be an annual event which will kick off the 
summer season at the museum and is free, inclusive, and open to all; now 

Therefore Be It Resolved that CB2 Manhattan recommends approval of the Leslie-Lohman 
Museum Second Annual Block Party: Celebrating Queer Power and LGBTQ Art in NYC, 
Wooster St. between Canal St. and Grand St on June 9, 2018. 

 
 

VOTE:  Passed unanimously, with 32 Board members in favor 
 
Please advise us of any decision or action taken in response to this resolution. 
 
 

Terri Cude, Chair 
Daniel Miller, First Vice Chair 
Susan Kent, Second Vice Chair 
Bob Gormley, District Manager 

Antony Wong, Treasurer 
Keen Berger, Secretary 
Erik Coler, Assistant Secretary 



 
 
 
Sincerely,  

    
Terri Cude, Chair   
Community Board 2, Manhattan  
 
TC/jt 
c:                      Hon. Jerrold Nadler, Congressman 
   Hon. Brian Kavanaugh, State Senator   
   Hon. Deborah Glick, Assemblymember 
   Hon. Gale Brewer, Man. Borough President  
    Hon. Margaret Chin, City Councilmember 
   Dawn Tolson, Director, Street Activity Permit Office 
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April 20, 2018 
 
Dawn Tolson, Director 
CECM/Street Activity Permit Office 
100 Gold Street, 2nd Floor 
New York, NY  10038 
 
Dear Ms. Tolson: 
 
At its Full Board meeting on April 19, 2018, Community Board #2, Manhattan (CB2, Man.) adopted 
the following resolution: 
 

Saturday, July 7, 2018— NYC Department of Health and Mental Hygiene: Youth Pridefest, 
Christopher St. between Greenwich St. and Washington St. 
Whereas, the New York City Department of Health and Mental Hygiene is partnering with the 
Kiki Coalition to present Youth Pridefest; an event highlighting social services for LGBTQ youth 
and young adults from 2 PM until 6:30 PM on Christopher Street between Greenwich and 
Washington Streets with set-up beginning at noon and break-down complete before 7:30 PM; and 
Whereas, the Kiki Coalition is composed of over 20 community organizations, each sponsoring an 
informational table at the event, including   

• Administration Of Children Services 
• Ali Forney Center—a nonprofit whose mission is to provide LGBTQ young people 

housing and a continuum of supportive services to help them thrive and prepare them for 
independent living, located at 224 West 35th Street. 

• Brightpoint Health—a nonprofit provider of integrated health care and social support 
services to New Yorkers, especially those challenged by poverty, discrimination, and lack 
of access to health care, with locations throughout the five boroughs. 

• Brooklyn Community Pride Center—a nonprofit that provides services and support to 
Brooklyn’s LGBTQ community through original programming and partnerships including a 
program that connects queer young adults, age 18-24, with LGBTQ friendly businesses and 
nonprofits through paid job training and internships, located at 1360 Fulton Street in 
Brooklyn. 

• The Cathedral Church of Saint John the Divine—the Church’s Cathederal Community 
Cares program aims to combat and alleviate poverty through preventitive poverty services 
including the Sunday Soup Kitchen, New Hope Transitional Men’s Shelter and a Crisis 
Intervention & Counseling Center, located at 1047 Amsterdam Avenue. 
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• The Center—The Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual & Transgender Community Center, located 
within Community Board 2 at 208 W. 13th Street, fosters a welcoming environment 
where everyone is celebrated for who they are and offers the LGBT communities of New 
York City health and wellness programs; arts, entertainment, and cultural events; recovery, 
wellness, parenthood, and family support services.  

• Destination Tomorrow—is a grassroots agency in the South Bronx that provides services 
to and for the LGBTQ community, located at 2825 Third Avenue in the Bronx. 

• The DOOR—a nonprofit whose mission is to empower young people to reach their 
potential by providing comprehensive youth devolopment services in a diverse and caring 
environment, located within Community Board 2 at 555 Broome Street, The Door 
provides a range of programs geared towards LGBTQ youth and also provides services for 
young people experiencing homelessness.  

• FIERCE—a nonprofit, member-based organization that aims to build the leadership and 
power of LGBTQ youth of color in New York City, located at 147 West 24th Street in 
Manhattan. 

• Gay Men’s Health Crisis—a nonprofit organization formed when a group of gay men met 
in LGBT activist and playwright Larry Kramer’s Greenwich Village apartment in the 
early days of the AIDS epidemic.  The organization, now located at 446 West 33rd Street in 
Manhattan, is one of the world’s leading providers of HIV/AIDS prevention, care, and 
advocacy. 

• Harlem United—a nonprofit community health center that was founded in the basement of 
a church in Harlem at the height of the AIDS crisis.  The organization aims to change lives 
by helping marginalized communities improve their health and wellbeing, located at 306 
Lennox Avenue.  

• Iris House—a nonprofit community health center named for early HIV activist Iris De La 
Cruz, offers comprehensive support, prevention, and education services for women, 
families, and underserved populations affected by HIV/AIDS and other health disparities, 
located at 2348 Adam Clayton Powell Jr Boulevard. 

• Health & Education Alternatives for Teens—a nonprofit health center established in 
1991 that provides age and developmentally appropriate care for heterosexual, lesbian, gay, 
bisexual, and transgender youth who are living with or at very high risk for HIV/AIDS, 
located at 760 Parkside Avenue in Brooklyn. 

• Hetrick-Martin Institute—a nonprofit organization, located in Community Board 2 at 2 
Astor Place, provides a safe and supportive environment to LGBTQ youth through a 
comprehensive package of direct services and referrals. The organization started in 1979 
when life partners and LGBTQ educators, Dr. Emery Hetrick, a psychiatrist, and Dr. 
Damien Martin, an NYU professor, gathered a group of concerned community members to 
assist young LGBT people who were experiencing homelessness and despair.  

• Housing Works—a nonprofit organization that advocates for funding and legislation to 
ensure that all people living with HIV/AIDS have access to quality housing, healthcare, 
HIV prevention, and treatment. The organization operates several thrift shops in New York 
City, one of which is located in Community Board 2 at 130 Crosby Street.  Housing 
Works was founded in 1990 by four members of the AIDS activist group ACT UP; Keith 
Cylar, Charles King, Eric Sawyer, and Virgina Shubert. 

• Lambda Legal—a nonprofit civil rights organization that focuses on LGBTQ communities 
as well as those living with HIV/AIDS.  The organization was founded by William J. 
Thom, Esq., out of his Greenwich Village apartment, in the early 1970’s. The 
organization is now located at 120 Wall Street on the 19th Floor. 

• NYC Department Of Health 



• NYU Center For Health, Identity, Behavior & Prevention Studies—a nationally 
recognized center for the study of LGBTQ health with a focus on the disparities of HIV, 
substance use, and mental health burdens. The Center is located within Community 
Board 2 at 665 Broadway, Suite 800. 

• Project Speak Out Loud—a program at Grand Street Settlement that seeks to provide a 
safe space to educate, empower, and advocate for LGBT youth on the Lower East Side. 
Grand Street Settlement is located at 80 Pitt Street. 

• Streetwise And Safe—a nonprofit organization which focuses on LGBTQ youth of color’s 
experiences of profiling, policing, and criminalization, located at 147 West 24th Street. 

• True Colors Fund—a nonprofit organization that is working to end homelessness among 
LGBTQ youth by creating systemic change through a broad continuum of advocacy, 
training, and education, located at 311 West 43rd Street; and 

Whereas, this is the 20th Anniversary of Youth Pride Fest, held at several different locations over 
the years, this will be the first time the event will be held on this block of Christopher Street 
between Washington and Greenwich Streets; and 

Whereas, Community Board 2 and more specifically, Greenwich Village, and even more 
specifically, Christopher Street, is the proud home of the Stonewall Rebellion of 1969, now 
recognized as a National Monument; and 
Whereas, Community Board 2 strives to honor the legacy of the Stonewall Rebellion and the 
modern LGBTQ-rights movement by encouraging outreach to the most vulnerable members of the 
LGBTQ community; and 

Whereas, Marsha B. Johnson, an activist present at the Stonewall Rebellion, and longtime fixture 
of Greenwich Village, commented when George Segal’s Stonewall memorial was being moved to 
Christopher Street, “How many people have died for these two little statues to be placed in the park 
to recognize gay people? How many years does it take for people to see that we’re all brothers and 
sisters and human beings in the human race? I mean how many years does it take for people to see 
that we’re all in this rat race together?”; and 

Whereas, Sylvia Ray Rivera, who with Marsha Norman founded Street Transvestite Activist 
Revolutionaries (STAR), an activist group that for a short time operated STAR House, a halfway 
house for queer youth experiencing homelessness, once commented, “I am tired of seeing homeless 
transgender children; young, gay, youth, children.  I am tired of seeing the lack of interest that this 
rich community has.  This is a very affluent community.  How can we afford to re-renovate a 
building for millions and millions of dollars and buy another building across the street and still not 
worry about your homeless children from your community?”; and; 
Whereas, this event is an opportunity to, in a small way, honor the legacy of LGBTQ activism that 
percolated around Christopher Street and allow the young participants in this event to walk on the 
same street that their LGBTQ forebearers walked; and 

Whereas, Community Board 2, as part of fiscal year 2019 expense budget requests, asked that the 
City restore and increase funds for outreach to LGBTQ youth by increasing program funding for 
The Door, one of the participants in this event; and  
Whereas, event organizers stated that their staff will work in conjunction with the NYPD to 
provide security at this event and that the NYPD LGBTQ liaison will be present at the event in 
order to nurture constructive relationships with LGBTQ youth; and 

Whereas, all of the participating organizations are volunteering their time and resources for this 
event and no vendor will pay any fees to participate and the event will be free and open to the 
public; and 
Whereas, certain vendors will be offering free HIV and STD testing in mobile clinics; and 



Whereas, two members of the Christopher Street Block Association appeared in opposition to this 
street activity permit, and all street activity permits on Christopher Street, due to the fact that there 
was a period of time when there appeared to be gang-related activity on Christopher Street but that 
any activity has since stopped due to the advocacy of the neighbors on this block; and 

Whereas, the applicant stated that this event is presented in order to provide access to services and 
activities for young LGBTQ people that will support them in making positive life choices while 
providing an abundance of resources to aid them; and 
Whereas, the applicant anticpates approximately 300-500 participants at the event but that would 
be throughout the 4.5 hours with people coming and going; now 

      Therefore Be It Resolved that CB2 Manhattan recommends approval of the Youth Pridefest, on  
July 7, 2018 on Christopher St. between Greenwich Street and Washington Street. 

 

 
VOTE:  Passed unanimously, with 32 Board members in favor 
 
Please advise us of any decision or action taken in response to this resolution. 
 
 
 
Sincerely,  

    
Terri Cude, Chair   
Community Board 2, Manhattan  
 
TC/jt 
c:                      Hon. Jerrold Nadler, Congressman 
   Hon. Brad Hoylman, State Senator   
   Hon. Deborah Glick, Assemblymember 
   Hon. Gale Brewer, Man. Borough President  
    Hon. Corey Johnson, City Councilmember 
   Dawn Tolson, Director, Street Activity Permit Office 
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April 20, 2018 
 
Dawn Tolson, Director 
CECM/Street Activity Permit Office 
100 Gold Street, 2nd Floor 
New York, NY  10038 
 
Dear Ms. Tolson: 
 
At its Full Board meeting on April 19, 2018, Community Board #2, Manhattan (CB2, Man.) adopted 
the following resolution: 
 

Friday, August 31, 2018— NYU College of Arts and Sciences Block Party, Washington Place 
between Greene St. and Washington Square East. 
Whereas, this used to be an annual event and was last held in 2014 but construction on the block 
prevented the event from being produced since; and 
Whereas, the block is now free from construction and two undergraduate members of the NYU 
CAS Student Council appeared to request recommendation of approval to produce the event this 
year to welcome new and returning NYU CAS students to campus and to celebrate the new school 
year; and 
Whereas, the application is for a full street closure and the applicant plans to have university and 
community groups present to provide informational and support services to the NYU students as 
well as a DJ, bouncy house, and games; and 

Whereas, the event is held from 10 AM-6 PM and the applicant expects around 500 people to pass 
through the event throughout the day; and 

Whereas, the area was posted, community groups notified, the applicant was present, and no 
member of the public appeared regarding this application; and 

Whereas, the applicant stated that NYU security will be on site for the duration of the event and 
that all efforts would be made to minimize any extraneous noise; now 

 Therefore Be It Resolved that CB2 Manhattan recommends approval of the NYU College of 
Arts and Sciences Block Party, Washington Place between Greene St. and Washington 
Square East on August 31, 2018. 

 

Terri Cude, Chair 
Daniel Miller, First Vice Chair 
Susan Kent, Second Vice Chair 
Bob Gormley, District Manager 

Antony Wong, Treasurer 
Keen Berger, Secretary 
Erik Coler, Assistant Secretary 



 
VOTE:  Passed unanimously, with 32 Board members in favor 
 
Please advise us of any decision or action taken in response to this resolution. 
 
 
 
Sincerely,  

    
Terri Cude, Chair   
Community Board 2, Manhattan  
 
TC/jt 
c:                      Hon. Jerrold Nadler, Congressman 
   Hon. Carolyn Maloney, Congresswoman 
   Hon. Brad Hoylman, State Senator   
   Hon. Deborah Glick, Assemblymember 
   Hon. Gale Brewer, Man. Borough President  
    Hon. Margaret Chin, City Councilmember 
   Dawn Tolson, Director, Street Activity Permit Office 
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April 20, 2018 

 

Dawn Tolson, Director 

CECM/Street Activity Permit Office 

100 Gold Street, 2
nd

 Floor 

New York, NY  10038 

 

Dear Ms. Tolson: 

 

At its Full Board meeting on April 19, 2018, Community Board #2, Manhattan (CB2, Man.) adopted 

the following resolution: 

 

Saturday, November 17, 2018— STONEWALL Veterans' Association: Village Fair and 

Expo, University Place between Waverly Place and East 14th St. 

Whereas, the applicant appeared with two other members of the organization’s executive 

committee; and 

Whereas, Community Board 2 recommended denial of this event last year; notwithstanding the 

denial the event was permitted and on the same span of University Place last year; and 

Whereas, last month, Community Board 2 recommended approval for the relocation of Pride Fest 

to this same span of University Place despite reservations that this span of University Place has 

become the default location for most all multi-block festivals within Community Board 2; and 

Whereas, a representative from Village Alliance appeared last month to express the frustration he 

has heard from residents and especially businesses on this span of University Place as to the 

amount of multi-block festivals they are forced to endure every year; and 

Whereas, the representative from Village Alliance stated that businesses suffer an incredible loss 

of revenue during these multi-block fairs; and 

Whereas, this application is for a traditional Mardi Gras-produced street fair with typical vendors 

selling sausages, socks, t-shirts, and the like; and 

Whereas, the applicant stated that some of the proceeds from this fair are used to present an annual 

conference where elected officials and others are invited to speak and that event costs 

approximately $2,500 to produce; and 

Whereas, the applicant did not indicate that any other LGBTQ organizations would be invited to 

participate at this event nor did the applicant indicate how any of the surplus proceeds would be 

used to benefit the community; now 
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 Therefore Be It Resolved that CB2 Manhattan recommends denial of the STONEWALL 

Veterans' Association: Village Fair and Expo, University Place between Waverly Place and 

East 14th St on November 17, 2018 

 

VOTE:  Passed unanimously, with 32 Board members in favor 

 

Please advise us of any decision or action taken in response to this resolution. 

 

 

 

Sincerely,  

    
Terri Cude, Chair   

Community Board 2, Manhattan  

 

TC/jt 

c:                      Hon. Carolyn Maloney, Congresswoman 

   Hon. Brad Hoylman, State Senator  

   Hon. Deborah Glick, Assemblymember 

   Hon. Margaret Chin, City Councilmember 

   Hon. Carlina Rivera, City Councilmember 

   Hon. Gale Brewer, Man. Borough President 

        Dawn Tolson, Director, Street Activity Permit Office 
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April 20, 2018 
 
Dawn Tolson, Director 
CECM/Street Activity Permit Office 
100 Gold Street, 2nd Floor 
New York, NY  10038 
 
Dear Ms. Tolson: 
 
At its Full Board meeting on April 19, 2018, Community Board #2, Manhattan (CB2, Man.) adopted 
the following resolution: 
 
FYI/Renewal Street Activities 

1. 8/1/18 – Summers at LREI: End of Summer Celebration, Charlton St. between 6th Ave. 
and Varick St 

2. 8/26/18 - Transportation Alternatives: 4th Avenue Festival Co-Sponsored Event, 4th Ave. 
between East 9th St. East 14th St. 

Whereas, these items were on the public agenda and were not requested to be heard for further 
discussion by any community member; now 
Therefore Be It Resolved that CB2 Manhattan recommends approval of the subject renewals. 

VOTE:  Passed unanimously with 32 Board members in favor. 

 
 
Sincerely,  
 

    
Terri Cude, Chair   
Community Board 2, Manhattan  
TC/jt 
 
 

Terri Cude, Chair 
Daniel Miller, First Vice Chair 
Susan Kent, Second Vice Chair 
Bob Gormley, District Manager 

Antony Wong, Treasurer 
Keen Berger, Secretary 
Erik Coler, Assistant Secretary 



c:                      Hon. Jerrold Nadler, Congressman 
   Hon. Carolyn B. Maloney, Congresswoman 
   Hon. Brad Hoylman, State Senator 
   Hon. Liz Kreuger, State Senator 
   Hon. Deborah Glick, Assemblymember 
   Hon. Corey Johnson, City Councilmember 
   Hon. Carlina Rivera, City Councilmember 
   Dawn Tolson, Director, Street Activity Permit Office 
 


